
 

 

25 March 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 

Update – Wednesday 25 March 

Government Announcement About Children Aged 0–14 of Essential Workers 

Further to our content about self-isolating groups (circles of care) in our second email update, 

Government has confirmed the following arrangements today.  

• Where possible, essential workers need to make their own arrangements for childcare from 

Thursday 26 March until the end of the lockdown, due to limited capacity. 

• Where this is not possible, alternative arrangements have been made so essential workers 

can continue to work. 

 
What Essential Workers Need to Know When Making Their Own Arrangements 

Essential workers will need to use their existing networks for in-home care, for example a 

neighbour, relative, friend or current carer/nanny who can come to their house, or provide 

childcare in their own home.  There are Public Health rules that must be observed:  

• The person caring for your child becomes part of your self-isolating group 

• This group must remain the same for the whole period 

• The carer must not care for children from other households (other than their own) over 

 the same period 

• If a child or carer becomes unwell, they must stay at home 

 

If Essential Workers Do Not Have Access to Childcare Through Their Own Networks 

If essential workers are unable to access childcare to perform their essential service, the 

government will fund other licensed childcare providers (for example through PORSE, Barnados 

and Edubase/Home Grown Kids) to provide in-home care to the children aged 0-14 of essential 

workers.  The carer would be subject to the same Public Health rules as set out above. 

  

For the purposes of providing care to children of essential workers, the in-home carer will be 

classified as an essential worker in both cases. 

  

Initial List of Contact Details for Providers  

• Barnados website - email covid19enquiries@barnardos.org.nz or call 0800 BARNARDOS 

 (0800 227 627) 

• Edubase/Home Grown Kids website or call 0508 44 54 37 or email info@hgk.co.nz 

• PORSE website 0800 023 456 

 

Be kind, keep safe, and look out for each other. 

Arohanui 
He whānau kotahi tātou - We are one family 
 
Kind regards 
Anand Muthoo 
Principal - Green Bay School 
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